COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES
SUBCOMMITTEES:
CHAIRMAN
SEAPOWER AND PROJECTION FORCES
TACTICAL AIR AND LAND FORCES

EDUCATION AND LABOR SUBCOMMITTEES:

HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE INVESTMENT HEALTH, EMPLOYMENT, LABOR, AND PENSIONS



Joe Courtney Congress of the United States

2nd District. Connecticut

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

2332 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 P (202) 225-2076 F (202) 225-4977

DISTRICT OFFICES:

55 Main Street, Suite 250 Norwich, CT 06360 P (860) 886-0139 F (860) 886-2974

77 HAZARD AVENUE, UNIT J ENFIELD, CT 06082 P (860) 741-6011 F (860) 741-6036

Wednesday, July 8, 2020

Debra Houry, MD, MPH
Director, National Center for Injury Prevention and Control
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
1600 Clifton Road, Atlanta, GA 30329

RE: Town of East Hampton/East Hampton Prevention Partnership Application for DFC Support Program

Dear Director Houry:

It is my honor to write to you today in support of the Town of East Hampton's application for the FY2020 Drug Free Communities Support Program in collaboration with the East Hampton Prevention Partnership. Together, the Town of East Hampton and East Hampton Prevention Partnership have formed a coalition of school faculty, local business owners, local government officials, police, and students to create local solutions to combat substance use disorder.

This coalition's projects are truly community-based, ranging from police-run MedReturn medication drop boxes to peer-to-peer youth campaigns to open a dialogue about substance use disorder in the schools. These programs are created in response to locally gathered data collected and reviewed every two years, ensuring that the education opportunities in place are responding to existing gaps identified within the community. If this proposal is funded, it will provide \$625,000 to be utilized over a five-year period. This funding would aid the coalition in building upon an already well-developed structure of support and education, furthering the resources available to the young people of East Hampton's community.

It is my belief that this project is a crucial element in the fight against substance use disorder in eastern Connecticut and its efficacy has already been demonstrated by its past success. I urge you to award full funding to this proposal and I thank you for your time and thoughtful consideration.

Sincerely,

JOE COURTNEY
Member of Congress

COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES
SUBCOMMITTEES:
CHARMAN
SEAPOWER AND PROJECTION FORCES
TACTICAL AIR AND LAND FORCES

EDUCATION AND LABOR

SUBCOMMITTEES:
HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE INVESTMENT
HEALTH, EMPLOYMENT, LABOR, AND PENSIONS



Joe Courtney Congress of the United States

2nd District, Connecticut

WASHINGTON OFFICE

2332 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 P (202) 225-2076 F (202) 225-4977

DISTRICT OFFICES:

55 Main Street, Suite 250 Norwich, CT 06360 P (860) 886-0139 F (860) 886-2974

77 HAZARD AVENUE, UNIT J ENFIELD, CT 06082 P (860) 741-6011 F (860) 741-6036

Wednesday, July 8, 2020

Helen Hernandez, Administrator Drug Free Communities Support Program Office of National Drug Control Policy Executive Office of the President Washington, DC 20503

RE: Town of East Hampton/East Hampton Prevention Partnership Application for DFC Support Program

Dear Administrator Hernandez:

It is my honor to write to you today in support of the Town of East Hampton's application for the FY2020 Drug Free Communities Support Program in collaboration with the East Hampton Prevention Partnership. Together, the Town of East Hampton and East Hampton Prevention Partnership have formed a coalition of school faculty, local business owners, local government officials, police, and students to create local solutions to combat substance use disorder.

This coalition's projects are truly community-based, ranging from police-run MedReturn medication drop boxes to peer-to-peer youth campaigns to open a dialogue about substance use disorder in the schools. These programs are created in response to locally gathered data collected and reviewed every two years, ensuring that the education opportunities in place are responding to existing gaps identified within the community. If this proposal is funded, it will provide \$625,000 to be utilized over a five-year period. This funding would aid the coalition in building upon an already well-developed structure of support and education, furthering the resources available to the young people of East Hampton's community.

It is my belief that this project is a crucial element in the fight against substance use disorder in eastern Connecticut and its efficacy has already been demonstrated by its past success. I urge you to award full funding to this proposal and I thank you for your time and thoughtful consideration.

Sincerely,

JOE COURTNEY
Member of Congress

COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES
SUBCOMMITTEES:
CHAIRMAN
POWER AND PROJECTION FORCES

SEAPOWER AND PROJECTION FORCES
TACTICAL AIR AND LAND FORCES

EDUCATION AND LABOR SUBCOMMITTEES:

HIGHER EDUCATION AND WORKFORCE INVESTMENT HEALTH, EMPLOYMENT, LABOR, AND PENSIONS



Joe Courtney Congress of the United States

2nd District. Connecticut

WASHINGTON OFFICE:

2332 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
P (202) 225-2076
F (202) 225-4977

DISTRICT OFFICES:

55 Main Street, Suite 250 Norwich, CT 06360 P (860) 886-0139 F (860) 886-2974

77 HAZARD AVENUE, UNIT J ENFIELD, CT 06082 P (860) 741-6011 F (860) 741-6036

Wednesday, July 8, 2020

Grant Baldwin, PhD, MPH
Director, Division of Overdose Prevention
National Center for Injury Prevention and Control
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
1600 Clifton Road, Atlanta, GA 30329

RE: Town of East Hampton/East Hampton Prevention Partnership Application for DFC Support Program

Dear Director Baldwin:

It is my honor to write to you today in support of the Town of East Hampton's application for the FY2020 Drug Free Communities Support Program in collaboration with the East Hampton Prevention Partnership. Together, the Town of East Hampton and East Hampton Prevention Partnership have formed a coalition of school faculty, local business owners, local government officials, police, and students to create local solutions to combat substance use disorder.

This coalition's projects are truly community-based, ranging from police-run MedReturn medication drop boxes to peer-to-peer youth campaigns to open a dialogue about substance use disorder in the schools. These programs are created in response to locally gathered data collected and reviewed every two years, ensuring that the education opportunities in place are responding to existing gaps identified within the community. If this proposal is funded, it will provide \$625,000 to be utilized over a five-year period. This funding would aid the coalition in building upon an already well-developed structure of support and education, furthering the resources available to the young people of East Hampton's community.

It is my belief that this project is a crucial element in the fight against substance use disorder in eastern Connecticut and its efficacy has already been demonstrated by its past success. I urge you to award full funding to this proposal and I thank you for your time and thoughtful consideration.

Sincerely,

JOE COURTNEY
Member of Congress